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 What a marvelous 

whirlwind of a year! I visited 17 
Tables, traveled 4,573 miles by 
car, and took several flights from 
Austin to the Rio Grande Valley. 
I am now a big fan of Southwest 
Airlines’ Austin to Harlingen 
non-stop flight!    

Sixteen days after 
becoming State Director, I was 
on my way to join Fort Worth I, 
II, and Dallas III in celebrating 
Pan American Day. Two days 
later I flew to McAllen for the 
“Bridging the Americas” 
Observance Day organized by the 
combined efforts of the 
Alamo/San Juan/Pharr, Edinburg, 
McAllen, and Rio Grande 
City/Roma Tables. The following 
week I was in San Antonio for 
Pan American Day. The 
celebrations and special speakers 
were all terrific. A standout 
speaker in San Antonio was John 
Phillip Santos--filmmaker, writer, 
journalist and the first Hispanic 
to attend Oxford as a Rhodes 
Scholar. Mr. Santos spoke on 
ethnic identity and shared family 
memoirs growing up Hispanic in 
San Antonio in the 1950’s and 
1960’s.     

In June, I traveled to 
historic Queretaro, Mexico, to 
participate in the Alliance Board 
meeting. I had the opportunity to 
visit charming neighboring 
towns, including San Miguel de 
Allende.    
   In August, 12 Table Directors 
gathered in San Antonio to 
participate in a Table Director 
Workshop. The workshop was 
held at the home of Louise 
Actkinson, Director of the San 
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 Antonio Table. I was assisted
by Louise, Geri Rice, and Sarah
Jane Wise in leading the work
session. Louise prepared a
marvelous lunch. The Table
Directors had a great time
getting acquainted with each
other and sharing ideas. The
workshop was excellent and
beneficial to all, especially the
new State Director.   

In September, I 
attended business meetings of
the Brownsville I and San
Benito Tables. In October I had
the privilege of speaking at
Founder’s Day meetings in
Conroe and Laredo. I returned
to Brownsville I before 
Thanksgiving to attend their
75th Diamond Jubilee
Celebration. December began
with a trip to McAllen for the
Mother/Daughter luncheon
meeting. Then to Corpus
Christi for the Guest Day
luncheon and Costumes of the
Americas review. My final visit
in December was to Rio
Grande City/Roma’s Christmas
Posada and program on the
Virgin de Guadalupe.  In
January I attended a regular
meeting of the Beeville Table.
Member Jane Wicker gave an
excellent program on Panama.
In March I visited Brownsville
II for a regular meeting and 
enjoyed an excellent program
on the Dominican Republic.
The following day I enjoyed
attending the Golden Jubilee
celebration of the Edinburg
Table.   

It is April once again. I 
attended Pan American Day  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

celebrations in Austin, Del 
Rio, Houston and El Paso. 
April was a glorious month 
of Pan American celebrations 
and merriment. In May I 
traveled to Eagle Pass to 
attend their final meeting of 
the year. It was a marvelous 
occasion that included the 
presence of several guests 
from neighboring Tables and 
city officials from Eagle 
Pass. I received the key to 
the City of Eagle Pass from 
Mayor Chad Foster. I expect 
to end the year with a visit to 
the Dallas III Table in mid 
June.   

I am grateful to all of 
you for your efforts, 
dedication and the hard work 
that has helped make this 
year so successful.  On my 
visits I witnessed the 
commitment and 
determination of members to 
keep PART alive and 
thriving. Let us continue to 
work together toward a 
cohesive, responsive, and 
committed state organization. 
  














